
operations (from the Congo' to the former Yugoslavia) have shown the utility of dedicated
information bodies (MIBs) in the field. The need for strengthened informational proceedures,
both at headquarters and i the field, has been recognized. Both the Secretary-General and the
Council have stressed the need for improved information capacity." The current capacity of
the Information and Research Unit of the DPKO Situation Centre already assists considerably
ini many non-peace-keeping tasks, including early warning. In a CMIC, the capacity for analysis
could be used ini the spectrum of UN roles (including, early warning, peace-keeping, and
humanitarian assistance, as well as possibly arms control verification).

* Issuing reports on early warning should become a regular activity both within the

Secretariat (L.e, reports to the Secretary General) and to the Member States (L.e., in
reports from the Secretary General).

Comment: To establish a new "early warning' norm, which will help to malce the UN a more
proactive body, reporting should be regular, even if there are no early warnings to make. One

of the Secretary-General.


